January 11, 2024
Hello,

My name is Stacey Danner and | am a 2004 graduate of WCS and | am currently working at
Wilson Middle School as a Special Education Teacher. | will be taking over school
correspondence from Maureen Mahar as she moves closer to retirement. Moe has done a
terrific job getting the alumni association up and running and the current board members plan
to continue gaining members, awarding scholarships, and growing the Alumni Association.

The Association hopes to hold a raffle this month to support Membership and help fund our
Scholarships. We are planning a Sabres themed raffle. We are looking for anything Sabres
related (shirts, figures, hockey sticks, even tickets to a game). If you're interested in donating
something to the raffle, please contact president Ed Kent at obx227@yahoo.com, or direct
message him through the Association's Facebook page.

Another event the Alumni Association is helping with is the 'You are Enough' chorus

concert. There will be a combination of Wilson and Niagara Falls chorus members. The concert
will be held on Thursday, January 18th at 7:00pm in the Wilson High School Auditorium. There
will also be a basket raffle associated with this event. We are looking for any basket

donations. ALL proceeds go to the Community Mission of Niagara. If you look at their website
and see what they do to help our community you'll be amazed - so we'd really like to help make
a difference in the lives of those affected by mental illness; not only those who struggle with it
but their children and family members as well.

If you are able to donate a basket or gift certificate, please drop them off at the High School or
Middle School office by Tuesday, January 16th.

Thanks in advance for your consideration.
Stacey


mailto:obx227@yahoo.com

